
 

 

 

NOTICE OF DEVELOPMENT of 

Best Performance Standards 
 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the San Joaquin Valley Air Pollution Control District 
solicits public comment on development of Best Performance Standards for the following 
Stationary Source class and category of greenhouse gas emissions: 

 

Tortilla Chip Ovens 
 
 

The District is soliciting public input on the following topics for the subject Class and Category 
of greenhouse gas emission source: 

 

• Recommendations regarding the scope of the proposed Class and Category, 
• Recommendations regarding processes or operational activities the District should 

consider when establishing Baseline Emissions for the subject Class and 
Category.  In this regard, the District seeks to develop an estimate of the average 
fleet thermal efficiency of units in this class and category operating in the District in 
during 2002-2004 and,   

• Recommendations regarding technologies to be evaluated by the District, when 
establishing Best Performance Standards (best Achieved-in-Practice GHG 
emission control) for the subject Class and Category.  Based on a preliminary 
screening, the District is currently considering the following GHG emission control 
specifications: 

 

− Heat recovery from the stack 
− Forced draft design 
− High efficiency motors with VFD for combustion air fans 

 
Information regarding development of the proposed Best Performance Standard can be 
obtained from the District’s website at http://www.valleyair.org/Programs/CCAP/bps/BPS_idx.htm  

 
Written comments regarding the proposed Best Performance Standard should be addressed to 
Dennis Roberts by email, dennis.roberts@valleyair.org, or by mail at SJVUAPCD, 1990 East 
Gettysburg Ave., Fresno, CA 93726 and must be received by January 25, 2013.  For 
additional information, please contact Dennis Roberts at dennis.roberts@valleyair.org or by 
phone at (559) 230-5919. 

 
 
 

Information regarding the District’s Climate Action Plan and how to address GHG emissions 
impacts under CEQA, can be obtained from the District’s website by clicking on 
http://www.valleyair.org/Programs/CCAP/CCAP_idx.htm. 
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